
 

Divine Mercy Parish   &   St. Mary-Dodgeville               
MARCH 3RD, 2019                   8TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

We extend a warm welcome to all who attend one of our beautiful Churches today. We are so happy you are here to worship 
with us today. We hope you find our community a place where your faith will be nourished. We also hope you will share your 

special gifts with us. Your prayers, your presence and your talents are most welcome! 



 

Pastoral Ministers 
Health Ministries 

  Sr. Kathy Braun, SSND…...………………..…..752-6733(office) 
                                                                    752-6107 (home) 

 
Adult Faith Formation, Evangelization & Renewal 

 Heather Tieman…….……………………………..….752-8771 
burldivinempa@diodav.org 

 
Director of Religious Education 

  Cease Cady………………………………………….754-8431 
burldivinemdre@diodav.org 

 
St. Mary Dodgeville Director Religious Education 

Cindy Pfeiff 
pfeiffrc@yahoo.com 

 
Youth Minister 

 Tammy Bellrichard……………………………………850-1404 
burldivinemym@diodav.org 

 
Sacraments 

Reconciliation: Saturday 11:00 am-12:00 pm at St. Paul’s Church or 
by appointment.    
Baptism: You must be a registered member of a parish. Baptism   
Instruction classes are held at SS Mary & Patrick parish center. Please 
contact Deacon Bob Glaser at glaserr@diodav.org or 752-6733 for 
information or to register for a class.  Parents may register before the 
baby is born.  
Marriage: By appointment, six months prior to marriage. Parish Priest 
will preside. 

Sick Calls 
Contact the Parish Office if there is anyone at home who cannot    
attend Mass and receive the Sacraments because of illness or age. 
Also contact us when you  or a friend go into the hospital, often we 
are not notified. E-mail prayer chain at divinem@diodav.org 

Children’s Liturgy Mass 
10:00 am at St. John  

 
R.C.I.A.  

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults: The process for adults 
and children to be welcomed into our faith community through 
Baptism, Confirmation and the Eucharist takes place throughout 
the year. Please call  752-6733 for more information.  

Broadcasts 

EWTN (Cable channel 94)  (319) 752-9560 

To report child abuse contact: Iowa Depart. of Human        
Services Child Abuse Hotline: 800-362-2178. If it involves  
clergy or church personnel also notify Alicia Owens, Victim   
Assistance Coordinator, 563-349-5002;vadc@diodav.org or 
PO Box 232, Bettendorf, IA  52722-0004. 

To Report Abuse Please Contact: Alicia Owens 
Victim Assistance Coordinator: vacdav@attglobal.net 
Phone (563) 349-5002 

 On the Web 
Divine Mercy Parish: www.dmcountycatholic.org 
https://www.facebook.com/Divine-Mercy-Parish-
157944747552559/ 

Diocese of Davenport: www.davenportdiocese.org 
Santa Rosa de Lima Parish (Our sister parish) 
http://www.facebook.com/santarosadelimaparish 

 
 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
 

Pastor …...……………………………………….....Very Reverend Marty Goetz             
E-mail: goetzm@diodav.org 

Office:  (319) 752-6733  
Cell:  (319) 572-4504 

Parochial Vicar………………….………………………..Reverend Dan Dorau 
 E-mail: doraud@diodav.org 

Office: (319)752-6733 
Cell: (260) 433-4501 

Deacon…………………………………………………………………………Bob Glaser 
E-mail:  glaserr@diodav.org 

Phone:  (319) 752-6733 
 
 

Divine Mercy 
Parish Office 

502 W. Mt. Pleasant St   
West Burlington, IA  52655  

Parish office hours 
Mon.-Thurs. 8:00 am-4:00 pm 

Friday 9:00 am-11:00 am 
(office will open at 10:00 am on days when  

school is delayed or cancelled) 
 

Phone.………………………………………………………...………………...(319) 752-6733 
Fax………………………………………………………………………………………….753-5211 
Email…………………………………………………………...…....burldivinem@diodav.org  
Website……………………………………………………..…..www.dmcountycatholic.org 
Business Manager…………………………………...…………….……….…….Barb Brown 
Bulletin Editor……………………………………………………...………..….….Susan Crabb 
Music Director……………………………………………………………….Carmen Lachnitt 
St. John Cafeteria………………………………………………………..…….…...753-2932 
St. Paul Church Hall ………………………………………………..………….....754-4775 
St. Vincent de Paul Food Pantry ……………………………...…………...752-9332 
 

St. John Church 
700 Division Street, Burlington, Iowa 

 
St. Paul Church 

508 North 4th Street, Burlington, Iowa 
 

SS Mary & Patrick Church 
500 W. Mt. Pleasant St., W. Burlington, Iowa 

 
 

St. Mary-Dodgeville 
13204 Dodgeville Rd.  Sperry, IA  

Mailing address: 502 W. Mt. Pleasant St. 
        West Burlington, IA  52655 

Phone…………………………………………………………………………....(319) 752-6733 
Email……………………………………………...……….dodgevillestmary@diodav.org 

Sacred Heart,  
St. Mary, Beverly Holmes ……………………………………………….……....752-5895 
St. Mary-Dodgeville, Paul Beckman………………...……..………….……

 

Burlington Notre Dame 

Phone…………………………………………………………………………………..754-8431 
Website……………………………………http://burlingtonnotredame.com/  
K-12 Principal………………………………………………………………….Bill Maupin 
K-12 Assistant Principal………………………………………………...Judi Simon  
  



 

From Father Marty Goetz: 

WISDOM OF POPE FRANCIS: “During Lent, let us find      
concrete ways to overcome our indifference” 

Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 
 
 Have you ever heard something and it stopped you right in your tracks?  I did a few 
years ago in a homily Bishop Amos gave at the Youth Rally.  He started by saying: 
“THE MAIN THING IS TO KEEP THE MAIN THING THE MAIN THING!”  My first impression 
was the Bishop is pretty cool – he’s quoting Yogi Berra!  But it’s from Steven Covey!  
That’s been a pretty powerful statement for me and we’re going to use it as a theme 
during Lent. 
 
But this also stopped me in my tracks when I first read it: 
 

 

HOW WOULD YOU LIVE THIS LENT IF YOU KNEW IT WERE      
YOUR LAST?                         

 
Are you ready? 
 
Wishing you a blessed week and start of Lent! 
 
PS: Our leadership council met for the first time on February 21.  We will continue to look at these questions: 
 
• What is at the heart of why we exist as a Catholic Parish? 
• Why are we doing what we’re doing? 
• Are we making a difference in our community or serving members? 
• Are we mobilized for mission or business as usual? 
• Are we meeting or moving? 
•  Are we a Church – preserving our broken systems – or a movement – willing to go where God is  
    blessing and/or leading us? 

VOCATIONAL NEWS: Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Jesus leads where we need to go. Do not close your eyes, 
your ears or your heart to Jesus’ plan for your life.      
(Luke 6:39-45) 

Due to the great amount of Mass Intention requests on our 
calendar we will NOT be taking any Mass Intention       
requests for weekend Masses until further notice.  We  
appreciate your understanding! 

LIVING LENT! 
Lent is a time where we can come together and reflect on 
the message of mercy and forgiveness. Would you like to 
host a special Living Lent" group in your home during the 
Lenten season? Don't worry, you do not have to study, we 
have the materials for you.  
 
Contact Heather at the parish office for details to host in 
your home or to participate. Call 319-752-8771 or email                
burldivinempa@diodav.org 

Des Moines County Catholics will host a mobile blood 
drive on Monday March 11th from 1:30 to 5:15 pm at 
St. John's Hall. Donations are down due to area drives 
being cancelled because of inclement weather.  Please 
contact Kathy Cahill at 759-3096 to schedule an          
appointment and help those who need blood. 
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MASS SCHEDULE FOR ASH WEDNESDAY – MARCH 6: 

7 AM SS. Mary & Patrick 
9 AM: Notre Dame 

12:10 PM: St. Paul Church 
6:30 PM: St. John Church 

7 PM: St. Mary, Dodgeville 
VIRTUAL LENTEN RETREAT: Again this year we are offering a “Virtual Retreat” for the Season of Lent. Please send your 
email address to goetzm@diodav.org and starting Ash Wednesday (March 6) through the Easter Season you will receive 
every day in your inbox a Scripture reading, reflection and question to pray over it.  It’s that easy – we only need your 
email address.  Sign-up today.  
 
LENT SPIRITUAL GROWTH OPPORTUNITY: Little Black Books for Lent are available this weekend.  During this busy time of 
year, these readings and prayers are designed to take about 6 minutes of your day.  Can you spare that to grow closer to 
Jesus during Lent? 
 
BEST LENT EVER is a free email program from Dynamic Catholic that will help you have a life-changing Lent. Each day, 
you’ll receive an email with inspirational videos, practical tips and encouraging stories. You can sign up by going to 
www.DynamicCatholic.com/40Days 
  
THE ENTIRE LENTEN SCHEDULE IS FOUND ELSEWHERE IN THE BULLETIN.  YOU ARE INVITED – AND ENCOURAGED – 
TO PARTAKE IN THIS TIME OF GRACE AND PRAYER TO 
GROW CLOSER TO JESUS AND GET YOUR HEART READY 

· Ash Wednesday and all of the Fridays of Lent are days 
of  abstinence.  

On days of abstinence, meat may not be taken 
 

· Ash Wednesday and Good Friday are days of fasting: 
One primary meal and two smaller meals with no food in     

between meals may be taken  
For those between the ages of 18-59 

 
· The law of abstinence binds all Catholics 14 years of 

age or older. 
 If members of the Faithful are unable to observe  

the fast and abstinence regulations because of ill health or 
other reasons,  

they are urged to practice other forms of penance and              
self-denial suitable to their condition 

 
· Ignoring the laws of fast and abstinence is a serious           

matter There will be NO Café Wednesday, March 6th.   
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SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: Saturdays at St. Paul Church 
from 11 AM – 12 PM and on the Thursday before 1st  Friday at St. 
Paul Church from 5 – 6 PM 
 
ADORATION: 24-Hour Adoration is held on the 1st  Friday of the 
month at SS. Mary and Patrick Church from 7:30 AM Friday to 8 
AM Saturday.  Adoration is also   offered at St. Paul Church on 
Tuesday from 4 – 5 PM 
 
PRAYER OPPORTUNITIES: The women’s prayer group meets at 
SS Mary and Patrick Church on Thursdays from 1:30 – 2:30 PM.  
The men’s prayer group meets at St. John Chapel on Thursday 
from 7:30 – 8:30 PM.  Morning Prayer is offered following the 8 
AM Mass on Friday at the St. John Rectory. Rosary for life,     
prayer for peace and vocations, Saturdays, 8:00 am at SSMP. 
 
LITURGICAL NOTE: If you are scheduled to serve the Parish as a 
lector, usher, greeter, altar server or Eucharistic Minister  please 
dress  appropriately.  And if you can’t serve, please try to find a 
substitute.  It is the  polite thing to do. 
 
A REMINDER:  The Sunday collection and offering is by far our 
most important source of income.  Just as we are called to make 
Sunday an important part of our week, we are also called to be 
good stewards of our financial gifts.  Please be regular in your 
giving – and consider electronic giving.  
 
Please remember to update the Parish Office if you move or 
any of your contact information changes. Also, update the   
Parish Office if you no longer have a land line. This helps us 
keep our records up to date.  Thank you for your attention to 
this matter! 

MASS SCHEDULE & 
INTENTIONS  

COOKIES FOR COMFORT 
 
Anyone wanting to help bake cookies at The Hospice 
House can sign up by contacting Heather at  752-8771  
or email her at burldivinempa@diodav.org.  Divine    
Mercy Parish bakes cookies on the first Friday of each 
month.   

March 4-10 
    Monday  
    8:00 am SSMP Sarah Staebell 
    Tuesday   
    9:00 am Notre Dame  NO MASS 
    5:30 pm St. Paul Church Mary Rincon  
    Wednesday-Ash Wednesday 
 7:00 am SSMP Joanne Nicassio 
    9:00 am Notre Dame            Matt Hallman 
    12:10 pm St. Paul Church Jim Newberry 
    6:30 pm St. John Church Marion Orth 
    7:00 pm Dodgeville Rose & Julius Frank 
    Thursday 
    8:00 am St. Chapel Rick O’Daniels 
    Friday 
    7:00 am SSMP Carl & Rosetta Oliva  
    8:00 am St. John Chapel Dick Williams 
    Saturday 
    4:30 PM  St. John Church  Pete Orth  
    5:00 pm SSMP Henrietta Dansdill  
    Sunday  
    8:00 am St. Paul Church Gordon Porter  
    8:15 am Dodgeville  For The People, PING  
    10:00 am St. John Church Jacobus Kim   
    10:30 am SSMP The Ervin Family  

GRMC Communion Ministers:  Sunday, March 10th 
Sue Strause will distribute Holy Communion to the        
Catholic patients at GRMC. 

 May all the  
faithful departed know 
 everlasting happiness  

with our Lord in Heaven, especially,  
Betty Pence 

(Mother of Kerry Hopper) & 
Mary Ellen Rincon, 

  who died recently. 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF MARCH 3RD 

 
Sunday: Sir 27:4-7/Ps 92:2-3, 13-14, 15-16 [cf. 2a]/1 
Cor 15:54-58/Lk 6:39-45 
Monday: Sir 17:20-24/Ps 32:1-2, 5, 6, 7 [11a]/Mk 
10:17-27 
Tuesday: Sir 35:1-12/Ps 50:5-6, 7-8, 14 and 23 [23b]/
Mk 10:28-31 
Wednesday: Jl 2:12-18/Ps 51:3-4, 5-6ab, 12-13, 14 
and 17 [cf. 3a]/2 Cor 5:20—6:2/Mt 6:1-6, 16-18 
Thursday: Dt 30:15-20/Ps 1:1-2, 3, 4 and 6 [40:5a]/Lk 
9:22-25 
Friday: Is 58:1-9a/Ps 51:3-4, 5-6ab, 18-19 [19b]/Mt 
9:14-15 
Saturday: Is 58:9b-14/Ps 86:1-2, 3-4, 5-6 [11ab]/Lk 
5:27-32 
Next Sunday: Dt 26:4-10/Ps 91:1-2, 10-11, 12-13, 14-
15 [cf. 15b]/Rom 10:8-13/Lk 4:1-13 

SACRED HEART CEMETERY 
REMINDER: Sacred Heart Cemetery will start their annual 
spring clean up on March 25th. All items that need to be 
saved must be removed from cemetery property no later 
than Sunday, March 24th. Items left on the graves will be 
disposed of. NO EXCEPTIONS!! 

Sacred Heart Cemetery Board                  
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STAY CONNECTED WITH US! 
You can check out our calendar, Mass schedules, find phone 
numbers, watch videos and keep up to date with the latest 
news. The bulletins are also posted on the website! 
http://dmcountycatholic.org/ 
Don’t forget to like us on Facebook!  Receive notifications 
that include, what’s going on at the Parish, any last minute 
changes or cancellations, inspirational messages, pictures 
and videos Just type Divine Mercy Parish Burlington in the 
Facebook search bar!   

Liturgical Minister Schedule for March 10 
Cantor: Autumn Fjeld 
Lector:  Becky Kennedy 
Eucharistic Ministers:  *Bethany shane, Philip Shane & 
Ginny Maine 
Altar Servers:  Jennifer Lohmann, Kyle Vorwerk & 
Clayton Maine 
Gifts: Annie & Shawn Timmerman Family 
Ushers: Randy Nelson & Philip Rupe 
Money Counters:  Dan Rosas & Jonah Grier 

St. Mary Dodgeville  
“Sermon on the Amount” 

February 24 
Envelopes ..................................................... $1,093.00 
Offertory ........................................................... $39.00 
Total regular income ............................... $1,132.00 
Catholic Messenger ......................................... $87.00 
St. Vincent de Paul ........................................... $10.00 
 

Thank you so much for your generosity! 

ST. MARY DODGEVILLE 

ASH WEDNESDAY MASS will be at 7:00 pm, March 6th in 
Dodgeville. 
 
YOUTH GROUP: Junior High students meet at 6:15-      
7:45 pm  and High school students meet 8:00-9:00 pm at 
the Presbyterian church on Wednesday evening, March 
6th. 
 
Thanks to Jake Long for volunteering to clean the        
sidewalks this past week. 
 
The LITTLE BLACK BOOKS are available at the entrance 
of the church. During this busy time of year, these readings 
and prayers are designed to take about 6 minutes of your 
day. This is a great way to grow close to Jesus during this 
time. 
 
There WILL NOT be Golden Agers Wednesday, March 6. 

DIVINE MERCY PARISH          

Divine Mercy Parish 
“Sermon on the Amount” 

February 23-24 
Envelopes ..................................................... $9,263.00 
Offertory ........................................................ $769.10 
Electronic Giving ........................................ $4,246.00 
Total Regular Income ........................... $14,278.10 
Weekly Budgeted Goal ........................ $18,846.00 
St. Vincent de Paul ..................................... $1,173.00 
Easter.................................................................. $50.00 
Catholic Messenger  ..................................... $377.00 
Diocesan Cathedral   ...................................... $55.00 
Catholic Relief  ................................................. $10.00 
 

Thank you so much for your generosity! 

2201. 

Liturgical Minister Schedule for March 3rd                    
Ash Wednesday 

Cantor: Andrew Reif 
Lector:  Heather Anderson 
Eucharistic Ministers:  *Deacon Bob, Barb Krieger & 
Ashley Lohmann 
Altar Servers:  James Wagg, Colton Wagg & 
Jennifer Lohmann 
Gifts: Craig Belknap Family 
Ushers: Tome Birkenstock & Jeff Kirby 

Teens that are planning to attend 
NCYC this fall  desperately need 
some help from our parishioners!  
They would love to all wear the 
same hat at NCYC.  Hats are a 
really big deal at NCYC!  They 
have a pattern but need help 
from anyone who can knit or  
crochet.  The pattern and        
supplies will be provided. The 
teens just need a little of your 
time!  If you are able to help 
please contact Cease Cady at 
319-457-2201.  
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   From the desk of Bill Maupin 
  Principal of Notre Dame Schools 

Bill Maupin 

Dear Notre Dame Supporters, 
 
Our winter sports seasons have come to an end and soon 
our students will start training for our spring sports season.  
We are very proud of our young athletes and their      
accomplishments.  We want to especially recognize Blaine 
Frazier  who qualified for the state wrestling tournament 
in Des Moines and came in second in his 106 lb weight 
class.  We also want to recognize Wrestling Coach, Bill 
Plein, who was inducted into the Iowa Wrestling Hall of 
Fame. Congratulations to all who participated this winter 
and we wish good luck to those getting ready for spring 
sports. 
 
This years Jazz Night was wonderful.  Thank you to Mrs. 
Brent and Mr. Hopper for all the hard work in putting  
together such a quality show of 1970's music.  We are 
very proud of the talent our students have and how they 
represent our school. 
 
Congratulations to Notre Dame seniors who have won 
special honors recently: Kassidy Rashid was named the 
local winner of the Daughters of the American Revolution 
"Good Citizen" scholarship contest.  Her entry will now 
advance to the district level.  Bethany Shane received first 
place in the Optimist Club Essay Contest and will receive 
a $500 scholarship.  Her entry will advance to the state 
judging.  The second place winner was Katie Jackson, and 
third place honors went to Ryle Koenig. 
 
Thank you for all you do for our school, 

March 8th is the first fish fry of the Lenten season.     
Dessert for the meal will be Famous Fall Festival Pie, 
homemade by the youth group.  We will be serving 
cherry, peach, raisin, and pecan along with a gluten-free 
option, crustless pumpkin pie.  All proceeds go toward 
the youth mission trip.  Thank you for your support. 
 

Youth Group will have Stations of the Cross practice at  
SS Mary & Patrick’Church on Wednesday, March 13th at 
7 p.m. 
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